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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Meeting held: 13th November 2013

Present:
Councillor Russell Roberts (Chair)

Councillors Steve Bellamy, Michael Brown, Mark Dearing, Ian Jelley, Christopher Lamb, Jan Smith and Derek Zanger.
Also Present
Councillor David Bishop, Lloyd Bunday, June Derbyshire, Maggie Don, David Howes, Shirley Lynch and Mike Tebbutt.

Rev Dominic Barrington (Kettering Parish Church)

Mr Ptolemy Dean
13.EX.42
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 16th October 2013 be approved and signed as a correct record.
13.EX.43
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None

13.EX.44
THE COUNCIL'S WORK PROGRAMME

The Work Programme published on 11th November 2013 was noted, having been previously emailed to members.
13.EX.45
DELIVERING TOWN CENTRES: REGENERATION AND SUITE 16

A report was submitted which updated members on the planned Christmas celebrations; identified the next phase for 'The Yards' development; informed Members of work being done to promote Small Business Saturday and provided a town centre round-up.


Rev Dominic Barrington and Mr Ptolemy Dean attended the meeting and delivered a presentation to members of the Committee on the growth and mission of the Parish Church.  During the presentation members noted that the Church community felt it was important to work in partnership with the Borough Council to bring the successes of the Market Place through to the next phase of regeneration of the area.


Members noted that the Church felt it was important to bring the Parish Church area back into full community use and reconnect with the town centre.


Councillor David Bishop addressed the committee and welcomed the request to work in partnership with the Council to improve utilisation of both the Church and the open spaces surrounding the church. Councillor Bishop then put forward a recommendation to the Executive that, in the run-up to Christmas, car parking charges in Kettering Town Centre should be suspended from 29th November until Christmas Day, stating that this would encourage people to shop in the town centre and would be welcomed by town centre traders.


Councillor Maggie Don addressed the committee on the subject of the bus shelters in Newland Street.  It was noted that the Council was working with the Newlands Centre (Ellandi) and improvements were due to be implemented in Newland Street in the near future.

In discussion, members noted that car parking charges would be discussed during consideration of the next report on the agenda.

Members welcomed the opportunity to work in partnership with the Church community, and noted that the aims of the Church in relation to the heritage quarter and town centre were the same as the Council's.  The Church's proposals to modernise and improve the church buildings to bring them into full community use were also welcomed. 

RESOLVED
that:-


(a)
the hard work being done to ensure that this year's Christmas celebrations outdo anything we've done before be noted;


(b)
the Executive Committee looks forward to the delivery of The Yards and recognises the importance of the scheme to the wider town centre regeneration plans;


(c)
the Small Business Saturday be endorsed as a great way of supporting and promoting local businesses;


(d)
the various updates contained within the town centre round-up be noted;


(e)
the thanks of the Committee be extended to Mr Ptolemy Dean and Rev Dominic Barrington for the excellent presentation, and professional colleagues be asked to work with the Church community to develop a range of bold options around the entire area for future consideration by the Committee.
13.EX.46
MAINTAINING A DURABLE BUDGET


A report was submitted which provided a reminder/update of the following core issues:-
(a)
a case study on the Council's fleet contract;

(b)
a reminder of the Council's medium term financial strategy and associated guiding principles;

(c)
illustrated the latest budget model, the delivery of efficiency savings for 2013/14 and the estimated level of budget savings that may be required over the next few years.

The report also provided members with the following:-

(d)
a reminder of the agreed changes to Council Tax Support from April 2014; and

(e)
an outline of the budget timetable for 2014/15.


It was noted that the formal consultation period for the 2014/15 budget would commence on 15th January and conclude on 26th February 2014.


Members welcomed the case study on fleet procurement and noted the savings achieved.


Debate ensued on car parking charges, particularly in relation to the various road and rail infrastructure works which were due to commence in the Borough.  It was felt that residents should be encouraged to shop in the town centre rather than elsewhere, and suspension of charges on Saturdays and late-night shopping evenings in the run-up to Christmas would be appreciated by town centre traders and shoppers alike.  It was noted that, if adopted, this would cost approximately £15,000 which could be paid from the Council's contingency fund.
RESOLVED
that:-
(a)
the savings the Council has achieved from the fleet procurement be noted;
(b)
the Council’s Medium Term Financial Strategy and associated guiding principles be noted;
(c)
the annual uplifts to applicable amounts, premiums, discount and disregards (as outlined in Table 7 of the report) be approved;

(d)
the summary budget timetable for 2014/15 (as outlined in Appendix B of the report) be noted;

(e)
in addition to the free parking that already operates in Council owned car parks on Sundays (all day) and evenings (after 6 pm), free car parking also takes place on the following days:-
· all day on Saturday 7th, 14th and 21st December 2013; and
· after 3 pm on Thursday 5th, 12th and 19th December 2013

the estimated cost (£15,000) being met from the Council's contingency budget as a one-off item; and
(f)
the January Durable Budget report considers the impact of the above and also the £1.50 pilot car parking charge currently in place on London Road Car Park, and (with the exception of recommendation (e) above) no further changes take place in the meantime.
(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.00 pm)

Signed ……………………………………………….

Chair

AI

Executive Committee No. 1
13.11.13


